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DISPOSITION: NEXT INTEGRATED RESOURCE PLAN DUE
DECEMBER 2006; ACTION PLAN UPDATE DUE
BY MARCH 31, 2006

On July 20, 2004, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission)
acknowledged the integrated resource plan (IRP) filed by Portland General Electric
Company (PGE) in August 2002. See, Order No. 04-375.

On October 6, 2005, PGE asked the Commission to clarify when PGE
should file its next IRP. Specifically, PGE asserts that although Order No. 89-507 states
that an IRP should be updated at least every two years, it is unclear what event triggers
the beginning of the two year time period. Because the triggering event is unknown,
PGE is not aware of when it should file its next IRP. However, notwithstanding its need
for clarity as to the triggering event, PGE claims it would be premature for it to file the
next IRP before December 2006.

As part of its request, PGE agreed to provide an update of its progress in
implementing its current action plan, including an assessment of any changes that have
occurred since the IRP was acknowledged, by the end of the first quarter of 2006.

We agree with PGE that it need not file a new IRP before the end of
December 2006. We are currently investigating the necessary components of an IRP in
Docket No. UM 1056. As part of the UM 1056 final order, we will clarify the IRP filing
timelines. We also agree that PGE should provide us an action plan update by
March 31, 2006.




